The Mayor and Councillors, The City of Camberwell, Town Hall, CAMBERWELL.

Dear Mr. Mayor and Councillors,

You will be pleased to know that 350 children from Camberwell High School who are members of the school choir, under the direction of Mr. R. Trevare, have been specially chosen to combine with the famous British Motor Corporation National Youth Orchestra which is being brought from Sydney to Melbourne for the 1967 Moomba Festival.

This will be one of the outstanding cultural events of the 1967 Festival, the orchestra has a content of 96 (male and female) musicians between the ages of 14 and 24 and is universally accepted as the best of its kind in Australia.

Our policy is to widen the Festival so that it embraces all areas of Victoria and apart from a most gratifying country content we already have 23 municipalities represented in the 1967 Moomba Festival.

Our original intention was to obtain the choral content from various schools and we feel sure Camberwell Councillors will share our pride in knowing that we selected Camberwell High School because it has one of the best self contained school choirs in Victoria.

The British Motor Corporation Youth Orchestra and Choral Concert will be held in the Sidney Myer Music Bowl at 8.00 p.m. on Saturday 11th March and we extend a most cordial invitation to the

Mayor and Mayoress and your Council colleagues and executive officers and their ladies to be present on this happy occasion.

With kindest regards,

Yours sincerely,

DON INGERSOLE Festival Director

P.S. Should any of the Councillors and their families desire to view the Moomba Procession from tiered seating in front of the Melbourne Town Hall on Monday 13th March, please do not hesitate to contact me.